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OFFICE OF SELECTMEN

Post Office Box 487

Marlborough, New Hampshire 03455-0487

“Equal Opportunity Employer”

 Telephone (603) 876-3751
                            Fax (603) 876-3313            

 E-mail: selectmen@marlboroughnh.orgWebsite:  www.marlboroughnh.org
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

November 20, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Ms. Pitt and Mrs. Paight.  Also present were Ellen Smith, Town Administrator and David Aiken, Recycling Transfer Center.  
Mr. Aiken updated the Board on several projects.  Conduit lines are replaced, a new hatch cover has been installed on the compactor, Eversource is in the process of stabilizing a pole that houses a transformer, and the Bobcat has been serviced.  Mr. Aiken met with Mr. Brackett and Mr. McKibben and did a site walk of the old landfill, finding all of the testing well sites.  North Coast Services provided a quote for the disposal of hazardous waste materials; the Town will consider the proposal.
The Board discussed offering tetanus shots to workers in the Highway, Transfer Station, Water and Sewer Departments.  Mrs. Smith will call Cheshire Medical Center Occupational Health Department to find out details and to set up an account for fees.   It is believed that the Employee Handbook contains a policy governing tetanus shots but it will need to be amended to include all employees of the Departments listed above.
Mr. Aiken left the meeting at 7:20 pm.

Chairman Harris made a motion to enter Nonpublic Session under NH RSA 91-A:3, II(b) for the hiring of any person as a public employee, seconded by Mrs. Paight. Roll Call Vote to enter nonpublic session

Beverly Harris

Yes

Gina Paight

Yes

Jane Pitt

Yes

Motion passed.  Entered nonpublic session at 7:24 pm

Public session reconvened at 7:44 pm. 
Ms. Pitt made a motion to seal the minutes of the nonpublic session, seconded by Mrs. Paight; because it is determined that divulgence of this information likely would render a proposed action ineffective.
Roll Call Vote to seal minutes

Beverly Harris

Yes

Gina Paight

Yes

Jane Pitt

Yes

Motion passed

Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded a motion to sign the Settlement Agreement with Northern New England Telephone Operations d/b/a Fairpoint Communications, for the refund of $ 5,092.27 representing the tax attributed to the decrease in valuation for the tax year 2016, vote to approve was unanimous.
The Board asked Mrs. Smith to contact Brent at Main Crust Pizza to see if he knew who is in charge of the flags. If he does not know, try to contact John Fletcher.
Chairman Harris mentioned the highlights from the Library Trustee’s Meeting.
The Board discussed ongoing electrical concerns at Map 02 Lot 079.
Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded a motion to approve the sale of an old highway plow to the Town of Troy for $ 1,000, vote to approve was unanimous.
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the November 13, 2017 meeting, vote to approve was unanimous.
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $8,027.81, the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $1,104.62 and the Accounts Payable in the amount of $529,916.06, vote to approve was unanimous.

Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting, vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. 




Respectfully submitted,








Ellen Smith







Town Administrator

The Town of Marlborough prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, 

sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, marital or family status.

The Town of Marlborough is an equal opportunity employer.


